
Beeville ISD  

School Health Advisory Council Meeting 

Thursday, October 18, 2012 

Minutes 

The first SHAC meeting of the 2012-13 school year was held on Thursday October 18, 2012 from 12:00 

pm – 1:00 pm.  Those in attendance were: Becky Williams, Debra Velasco, Velma Reason, Bonnie 

Schendel, Tammy Russell, Julie Maupin, Carrie Morin, Sheila Webb, Karen Harvey, Dr. Karole Beasley, 

Magaly Reyna, and Cindy Clendennen. 

Items on the agenda included a presentation by Cindy Clendennen over Beeville ISD procedures for food 

allergies for students at risk of anaphylaxis.  Mrs. Clendennen has been designated as the BISD contact 

person for this new procedure.  The procedure is a result of Senate Bill 27 (2011, 82nd Legislative 

Session) which amended Chapter 38 of the Texas Education Code by adding Section 38.0151 requiring all 

school districts to adopt and administer a policy for the care of students with diagnosed food allergy at 

risk for anaphylaxis. The SHAC will review this policy at the end of the school year and data gathered at 

the campus level about students who have been designated to fall under the protection of this 

procedure.  The SHAC will review results of actions taken by campus staff if/when allergic reactions 

occurred as a result of food allergens. Revisions to the procedure will be discussed and made if 

necessary. 

Other items for discussion included future dates of the remaining SHAC meetings to be held November 

1st, February 7th, and April 4th.     

Without further discussion the meeting adjourned approximately 1:00 pm 

Submitted by: 

Cindy Clendennen, Executive Director of Special Education 

 


